Town of Stonington

Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public

Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

February 17, 2009

A special meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on February 17, 2009, at the Stonington Police Station.

Present:  Charlie Ballato, George Brennan, Tony Cassata and invited guest First Selectman Ed Haberek

Absent:  David Christina and Stephen Singer. 

(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes


George Brennan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  Charles Ballato, made a motion to approve the minutes of December 15, 2008, seconded by Tony Cassata, and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.

(2)  2009 Committee Meeting Schedule


A motion was made by Charles Ballato, seconded by Tony Cassata, and it was voted to keep the regular meeting schedule of the Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities to the third Monday of the month at 7 p.m.
(3)  E-documentation


First Selectman Ed Haberek distributed a memo from George Sylvestre outlining a teleconference held on January 8, 2009 with regard to e-documentation.  A file folder structure has been proposed which was completed last week for various department documents.  A pilot has been started with the building office and the vendor completed modification of all file folders.  

First Selectman Ed Haberek met with Tony Gregarious regarding the position of project manager.  There is $45,000 appropriated in the budget.  The trailer has been delivered and fitted with electricity and heat.   
(4)  RFQ 

Legal counsel has made some minor suggestions for the RFQ.  George Brennan will ask Stephen Singer to incorporate the recommendations into the document.   The next step is to send the document out to bid.  The bid process will go through Maryanna Stevens as she will open the bids.  The Committee should discuss preparation of the ad.  George Brennan stated after the proposals are submitted, the Committee will conduct a review and eliminate those that do not meet the qualifications.  A group of four to six will be invited to bid.  Maryanna Stevens will be invited to attend the next meeting to review the process with the Committee.  
First Selectman Ed Haberek stated David Christina came to him with an idea for a possible option within the Town Hall to provide for more space.  
First Selectman Ed Haberek will review the Committee Charter and bring it back to the Committee.

(5)  Correspondence


George Brennan distributed a memo from First Selectman Ed Haberek concerning the process to contact the Town Attorney.
(6)  Public Comment

Bill Sternberg, 153 Elm Street - No one ever put together the kinds of planning documents needed and demonstrated what the needs are and solutions for the Town Hall. Those are the critical items needed to convince the public that something needs to happen with the Town Hall.  David Christina has an idea about more space that was in the 1985 plan for the addition.
(7)  Adjournment
Charles Ballato made a motion to adjourn at 7:30 p.m., seconded by Tony Cassata and the motion carried unanimously.

Submitted by,

____________________________                            ______________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                    George Brennan, Chairman

